[bookmark: _GoBack]CHUTE FOREST PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING
 January 16TH 2020

Present:
Cllr Pike			Cllr Stock
Cllr Geraghty			Mrs C Wall Clerk & RFO
Cllr Orange

Cllr Blair-Pilling Wiltshire Council Wiltshire Council

1. To Record any Apologies.  

Cllr Robertson

2. Declarations of Interest.
Members are reminded that, in accordance with the Council’s Code of Conduct, they must declare any personal and/or prejudicial interests and leave the meeting if appropriate. 

No Declarations Received

3. Minutes of Previous Meeting:
To approve and sign, as a correct record, the Minutes of November 14th 2019

The Minutes were approved as a true record and Proposed by Cllr Geraghty and Seconded by Cllr Orange
   
4. Matters Arising:
To discuss any matters arising from the Minutes of the meeting on November 14th 2019     

No matters arising

5. General Public – Open Forum and Any questions

No members present

6. To Receive a report from Wiltshire Council and Wiltshire Police

Cllr Ian Blair-Pilling

Wiltshire Council has focused on the future in essence and will have a balanced budget by the end of the financial year.
Next year will see a 1.99% increase plus 2% adult care levy in Council Tax.
 Savings of £14million have to be found by working differently such as reviewing children and adult care packages.
We now have two chief executive directors rather than three. 
Fly tipping fines have increased and checks made on that vehicles have the correct licence.
Amesbury is in the acceptable travelling distance of the Chutes and you can take rubble which you cannot take to Andover.

Decisions made at Cabinet in revamping the salt depots and High Post expanded.
Porton Science Park is owned by Wiltshire Council and £2.5m and £2.5 European money is being put in to expand the park as currently 95% full.
 A portion of commercial land is being purchased outside Devizes to allow local businesses to expand.

Stone Circle Company is a holding company solely owned by Wiltshire Council. with three subsidiaries. 
1. Housing for affordable housing. 
2. A Development Company to purchase and exploit land.
3. An energy Company to put Solar Panels on Park and Ride and Council Houses

The Paths for All meeting took last night with Ann Rudland as the Chute representative.

Looking at a project with the military

7. Correspondence - As received and if necessary, held at the clerk’s office	

All Correspondence is circulated via email.

8.	Finance:

8.1 To accept current liquidity and financial statement to December 31st 2019

The above was agreed and Proposed by Cllr Geraghty and Seconded by Cllr Stock

8.2	 Internet Banking -

8.3 Payments

	8.3.1	Payment Clerks Salary October-December 2019 £424.98 net

	8.3.2   Payment to HMRC £106.00

8.3.3	 Payment to Clerk for expenses October - December 2019 £93.20

8.3.4    Payment to Adam Keppel-Green Chute Website £25.00

The above were Approved and Proposed by Cllr Pike and Seconded by Cllr Orange

9.	To receive, consider and comment on Planning Applications as received from Wiltshire Council. 

19/10246/VAR	2 Long Bottom Cottages Long Bottom SP11 9DR
Variation of conditions 2 and 4 pursuant to application number 19/04450/FUL [Demolition of existing building and erection of replacement dwelling and outbuilding (alternative scheme to 18/08205/FUL)] to provide a hobby room within the roof space with external staircase to the outbuilding.

	No objection was raised 
Proposed by Cllr Stock and Seconded Cllr Geraghty

10.	Footpaths

The Clerk advised that the fence on the footpath by Cadley Bottom has collapsed onto the footpath.
Cllr Pike proposed that we advised the landowner and Wiltshire Council.

11. Highways Report

Cllr Stock requested that the white lines are reinstated at the Lodge Lane/Biddesden as is now dangerous.
The Clerk to contact Wiltshire Highways.

Cllr Geraghty advised that he thought the salt bins had not been replenished. 
The Clerk to check and if not advise Wiltshire Council.
The Clerk also advised that a spare salt spreader was available at the village hall.
It was agreed that these are not particularly practical as would need salt and grit shovelling into them before use.

13. Village Hall Report

The Clerk updated that the hall has had a very successful year so far with a well-attended David Waltham and Christmas party. Thirty Parishioners attended the coffee morning yesterday and the village lunch is next week.
We are currently considering the building of new toilets and storage area but we will investigate initial costs and grants before proceeding any further.
Unfortunately, damp is back in the chimney, but so far after contacted five chimney/roofing companies not one of them has got back to us to inspect and quote.

14. Chute Village Design Statement – Cllr Geraghty

Cllr Geraghty updated that he had circulated the Email regarding Marianne Hopton’s proposal in respect of the Design Statement. He is attending the meeting on February 1st at Chute Manor to discuss further.
Cllr Stock advised that she had received a phone call from Marianne and will get involved with Audrey Cherrington with providing information on Chute Forest.
Cllr Pike advised that he will also attend.
Robin Leach would be asked to do a Bio-Diversity report and Lisa Jackson has offered to train volunteers. 
A questionnaire would be drafted to go to all residents.

15. Request from St Nicholas Church for additional funding to maintain the Churchyard

Cllr Pike advised he had spoken to Andrew Orange the Church Warden who gave a breakdown on the costs involved in mowing the church yard.
He had also spoken to Cllr Parr regarding any legality of funding by the Parish Council.to which there is not.
Cllr Orange advised that this was a village amenity open to all faiths and it is roughly four people a year who are interned.
And stated that If the church fails financially, we may not have a church yard.
Cllr Stock advised that many people do not wish to be buried or ashes put in the church yard but look elsewhere.
Cllr Pike agreed it is a village asset and whether other assets should then be supported.
Cllr Geraghty asked if St Mary’s in Chute Forest would fall in to the same category and whether you could be buried there.
Cllr Pike stated that he was uncomfortable with the council being responsible for the church yard.
Cllr Stock advised that residents should have a say in this as not everyone would which to support.
The Clerk recommended that a discussion should be held with Chute Parish Council as any funding would have to come from the council tax and that this should be an agenda item at the next meeting.
The Clerk distributed guide-lines from SLCC regarding Parish Councils and church yards.

15.Business to be transacted at our next meeting

Cllr Orange raised that she had received a complaint regarding the horse shelter in the field opposite St Mary Church in Chute Forest as to whether planning should be sought.
The Clerk to speak to Wiltshire Planners.

Date of Next Meeting March 12th 2020

No further business was raised and the Chair closed the meeting at 20.40
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